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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, October 24, 2019
10:30-11:30 noon – The Perley School
In attendance: Superintendent Carol Jacobs; Chair Pam Lundquist, Chief Donald Cudmore, Chief Fred Mitchell,  Selectman Doug Dawes, Pastor Brent Fugate, Beth Blazonis, Tina Los.
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE – The committee approved the Meeting Minutes for 9/19/2019.
Re: New Business

· The GCCC VOTED to approve payment for the invoice of 2 additional kits received for the Too Good for Drugs Curriculum for the Mendez Foundation, $573.18, including shipping and handling. Invoice 0054366-IN, dated 9/30/19, Account# MA22328.
· Carol has heard of a woman named Alison Kilcoyne who may have a Vaping Cessation program that would be appropriate for students. More students are getting caught by the fly sense devices. Carol will speak to her and determine if it would be advantageous for her to come speak to the GCCC regarding her program, that we might better be able to consider bringing it to Georgetown. Tina added that Beverly and a few other high schools use the PassProgram, which meets at the McPherson Teen Center at 4 McPherson Drive in Beverly. https://www.northshoreymca.org/content/mcpherson-teen-center , run by Michelle Lipinsky, Principal of the Recovery High School. Focused on alternative discipline, not sure how much “cessation” is part of that program. 
· Tina Los provided an update on Essex County Asset Builder Network (ECAB) initiatives.

· Parenting Supports – Speaker Workshops October thru November, + ongoing support programs http://ecabnetwork.org/events/ 

· Unraveling the Mystery of My Teenager: A series of Survival Talks for Parents 10/29-11/19; What is Developmentally Appropriate? Communication; Boundaries and Expectations; Stuff Happens (social media & substance abuse).

· YOUTHRIVE Parent Group Oct. 10th, with John O’Sullivan (author, parent, coach, TED Talker)
· December  2019 Attitudes & Behavior Survey with 9 additional vaping and mental health related questions will be given to students grades 6-12.
· In early January Tina hopes to bring people together in the community who have already been building assets for youth, to help us collaborate & coordinate. 

· Budget Review

In conversation with Mary McMenemy, Town Accountant, it was determined that 
1) the GCCC has $12,275.15 left to spend this year. Subtracting the TGDC invoice for $573.18, and the $2500 for ECAB, that leaves us with $9201.97 to spend in FY2020. 
2) Also, the $25K that will be deposited with the town in November 2019 will not be available to us until July 1, 2020, ie, FY 2021. 

3) Money left over at the end of the fiscal year must either be encumbered (by contract or written agreement) OR it will revert to free cash in the town budget. 
Re: Old Business

We will continue to focus on our 2019-2020 Action Plan/Future Priorities & Goals Discussion at our next meeting on November 21, 2019. Ideas discussed for further consideration included: 

· Donation to the Pettengill House http://www.pettengillhouse.org/home.aspx 
· Further funding for Essex County Asset Builders Network

· GYCC Programming, such as A GeorgetownKind campaign, including Kindness rocks. https://www.thekindnessrocksproject.com 
· Vaping Cessation Programs

· Speaker/in partnership with ECAB, perhaps Katie Greer on internet safety/anxiety https://www.klgreer.com .
· A Hidden in Plain Sight II event

· A Police or Fire Training and/or Youth Action League
Next Meetings: 

· GeorgetownCares CC Steering Committee Meeting Calendar 2019-2020

· Nov. 21st, 2019

· Dec. 19th, 2019

· Jan. 23rd, 2020 (4th Thurs.)

· Feb. 27th, 2020 (4th Thurs.)

· Mar. 19th, 2020

· Apr. 16th, 2020

· May 21st, 2020

· June 18th, 2020
ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30pm.
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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